LAS Equality Meeting – January 8th 2019 – 
FORUM’S DRAFT NOTES
Chaired by Patricia Grealish, Head of People and Organisational development. 
Forum members: Dora Dixon-Fyle and Malcolm Alexander. 
A very well attended and positive meeting.

1) Dates of future meetings – agreed not to hold meeting on Tuesday as Audrey Lucas not available. Date of next meeting is March 14th. 
2) Disability

a) 99 people in the LAS have declared themselves to be disabled out of 5500 staff (1.9%). The average for the NHS is 2.7%. Patricia confirmed that the LAS will be proactive toward supporting disabled staff (not reactive). A disability matrix was provided, produced by the Disability Forum, which showed the possible numbers of LAS staff for each category of disability compared to the wider population. Melissa and Chris are analysing this predictive data and comparing with the LAS staff profile.

b) Staff with learning disabilities could constitute a significant group within the LAS, e.g. staff with dyslexia. Staff who may have dyslexia or other learning disabilities need to be carefully assessed to make sure that appropriate adjustments and support are made available, so that the staff member can work to the highest level. A focus is also necessary on the person’s communications skills and ensuring that they get appropriate training in this area. The highest numbers of people with dyslexia have been identified in the EOC and amongst TEACs (Trainee Emergency Ambulance Crew). Assessment costs about 700 pounds per person and the LAS is committed to investing in and supporting staff with dyslexia. 
c) Musculo-Skeletal Injuries (MSI)

    Concern was expressed that in view of the high percentage    

    of MSI experienced by front line staff (44-55%) that all new   

    designs of equipment and ambulances should be sensitive to the  

    need to reduce or prevent MSIs. This should feed into the AACE   

    programme to redesign ambulances and should be consistent  

    with the Carter Review. 

d) Statutory Recording of Disability 

         It was stated that recording of disability data was of fundamental          

         importance because of the need to make adjustments and   

         because of the need to assess costs of making adjustments which  

         need to be put into the LAS business plan. 

e) Paying for reasonable adjustments

An organisation called Access to Work will pay for 50% of reasonable adjustment costs, but the employee must apply – not the employer. 
3) Ethnic Diversity
a) Despite many attempts by the recruitment team to recruit significant numbers of staff with a BME heritage to become TEACs, numbers are still very low. As assessment will be made of the training process to see if it excludes any potential employees.
b) The disability matrix being used to explore levels and types of disability, will also be converted to determine inclusion and exclusion of BME staff in the LAS.

c) Collection of Data about Protected Characteristics
         Front line staff now have IPADs which it is believed will give   

         staff better ways of collecting data about protected  

         characteristics.
e)   Composition of Workforce – Ethnic Diversity

       9% of the workforce are of a BME heritage, but some  

       workforce groups have not BME staff. The LAS is  

       committed to focus on a borough by borough recruitment  

       process. 
       Dora asked why it is taking so long to change the LAS  

       workforce in relation to ethnicity? Melissa replied that many  

       BAME people apply to work in the LAS, but they tend to work  

       in the corporate areas of the LAS rather than clinical. Melissa  

       said she had visited all the universities that train paramedics to  

       persuade them to substantially increase the % of BAME  

       students who study paramedic science. 

d)    Forum Equality and Diversity Task Group

        Dora described the work of the E&D Task Group and her   

        meeting with Dr Sahota, Chair of the London Assembly  

        Health Committee. She described the plans to gather data  

        about the success of other organisations in terms of racial  

        diversity. It was agreed to feedback on the work of the Group  

        at the Equality Group meeting in March. 
10)  Language Line - LL
        LAS, MPS and the LFB all have contracts with Language  

        Line (the other company for London is Big Word). The use of   

        IPADs is making accessing LL much easier for front line staff  

        and patients. The system includes sign language. Response  

        time varies, depending on the language being accessed  

        (request response times). Google translate is poor for medical  

        terminology. Communication with people who have  

        communication disabilities could be improved using the  

        Olympic handbook (which has since gone out of use).
11) Apprenticeships
      Payment for apprentices (15,000 pounds per person) can be  

      refunded from the government. The budget is 100,000 pounds.  

      168 TEACs are now registered as apprentices with the LAS.  

      The there are also apprentices in the Emergency Operations  

      Centre and the NETS service. 

           13) Supporting Trans Patients
               Trans cards are being used by staff when visiting trans  

               patients to improve sensitivity and appropriate  

               communications (get a copy from Melissa). Training is also  

               being provided to improve communication with trans  

               patients. 
         14) Complaints Management 
                Melissa has been working with the complaints team to  

                work out a method to get protected characteristic returns  

                from people who have submitted complaints. Currently only  

                2-3% of people who complain, complete and return these  

                forms. Themes are also being collected from complaints and  

                quality assurance reviews carried out on each complaint. 
End
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